Minutes of SLWA Board Meeting

December 15, 2011
1. The following directors were in attendance Ruthie Russell, Tom Arsuffi, Emily Neiman, Z Wooten,

Art Mudge, Marvin Ivy, and Scott Richardson. Zack Thomas also attended. 

2. Rick Wilson's job is keeping him in Houston more than normal and Scott reported that he on a temporary basis would help Rick with some of his duties here until his job responsibilities slack off.

3. Scott reported that the current balance in the SLWA treasury is $4,281.80
4. Rick and Scott will call for help from others near the first of January to put together the membership renewal letters to be mailed out.

5. The board elected Emily Neiman, who has already been taking minutes at the last 4 board meetings, to the office of Secretary. Ruthie Russell nominated her and Tom Arsuffi seconded the nomination.

6. Marvin Ivy made a motion that anyone who joins the alliance the last quarter of the year is automatically renewed for the following year. Tom Arsuffi seconded the motion and the board approved it.
7. Scott reported that invoices from TTU, Native American Seed, and the SLWA, for the Oasis Fire Workshop, had been submitted to TPWD. TPWD said it would take up to 30 days for the submission to be processed. Once the check is deposited in the SLWA account, then Scott will write the necessary checks to TTU and NAS.
8. Minutes for the Nov. 17th meeting were approved.

9. Scott presented an additional wording, suggested by Deann Allen, to Article III Sec. 9 of the bylaws. Z Wooten made a motion to accept the additional wording. Tom Arsuffi seconded it and the board approved it. See below Art. III, Sec. 9 with new accepted wording in red.
Art III Section 9. Compensation. Directors shall not receive any salaries or other compensation for his services performed in his capacity as a Director, but, by resolution of the Board of Directors, may receive payment for services performed in another capacity and may be reimbursed for any actual expenses incurred in the performance of his duties for the corporation, so long as a majority of the disinterested directors approves the payment and/or reimbursement. Such expenditures should not exceed the amount that would be charged by an independent third party. The Corporation shall not loan money or property to or guarantee the obligation of any Director.

10. Scott presented a Conflict of interest policy used by the Hill Country Alliance and explained that Deann Allen had said it was an acceptable policy for the SLWA to adopt. A motion was made to adopt the policy and form and the board approved it. See attached documents.
11. Tyson went over the history and status of the TPWD funded Upper Llano Watershed Conservation Plan. By an amendment to the original contract the funding period has been moved from the end of this year to the Aug. 31st, 2012. 

The goal is to have the plan ready for submission by the middle of February 2012. Scott and Tyson will work on the draft before Christmas and then it will be presented for input to a larger group of stakeholders in January 2013.

12. Tom presented the background and the fact that the EPA 319 Upper Llano Watershed Protection Plan had been approved this past November. Walter Curry, past president of SLWA, wrote a letter of support from the SLWA a little over a year ago. Tom credits this letter and the existence of the SLWA for helping get this grant approved. This is a 1.1 million dollar grant, with Tom Arsuffi as the grant coordinator and the Texas Water Resources Institute, a branch of TexasAgri-life, and the Texas Soil and Water Conservation Board participating in the research and implementation of the grant.   Like the Watershed Conservation Plan it will be stakeholder driven. Tom explained that there are 9 elements, which he presented a copy of, which the grant must address. To see these 9 elements just google 9 elements 319 watershed protection plan. This grant is for three years
13. It was explained by Tyson and Tom that the SLWA Watershed Conservation Plan is a broader plan than the 319 Watershed Protection Plan and the 319 plan might even be viewed as a component of the Conservation Plan . The conservation plan is also more education based where the 319, even though it will have an educational component, is more technical based with research as a major component. They are both stakeholder driven and all will be learning more about both in the coming year.
14. Tom explained how back in November the National Park Service had approved funding a development of one of its interpretive trails on the TTU campus. The trail will proved a kiosk at the river's edge on the TTU campus to explain the trail and how it might be accessed by car through the main gate of the campus.

15. Scott gave an update of the planned Texas Paddling Trail from the state park to the Junction City park with Flat Rock crossing being an alternative access for take out and put in. Scott will send out a form to the SLWA board, the mayor of Junction, and the County judge, which the partners need to complete for TPWD. More will be explained on this when it is sent out. Scott suggested a meeting in early January with these partners to begin filling out this form. Melissa Parker and Gary Garrett will then meet in mid January with a group of the partners to continue the planning and to make some final decisions by spending some time at the river sites and some time indoors. Melissa will return with other TPWD folks in February to do the final survey of the trail.
16. Next board meeting was set for January 19th at 5:30 in the City meeting room by the police station.

